OCTOBER 2020 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen:

Peninsula Golf Club Event Schedule for October 2020

Mens' Club:

- · Sunday October 4th- Men's Club Field Day. 7:30-9:30 Tee Times. Individual medal play.
- · Sunday-October 11th Fall Scramble- 8:30am Tee Times. A & B players from the middle tees and C & D players from the forward tees.

Ladies' Club: Sunday-October 11th - Fall Scramble- 8:30am Tee Times. All ladies play from forward tees.

Save The Date:

- · October 19th-November 1st -Practice for Winter Merchants League
- · November 2nd- First week of Winter Merchants League



- · November TBA- Apple Cup Tournament 8:30am Shotgun
- · December 5th- Christmas Balloon Sale-5:00pm-7:00pm

Best regards,

Chad Wagner

Congratulations to

John Dmohowski for winning this year's President's Cup. John won the championship match one up over Paul Stutesman, who won the cup the last two years.

Peninsula Golf Club October 2020 Page 2



From the President i

Deborah Jacobs

Ballots will be sent out the first week of October to vote on new board members for the 2020-2023 term. Please be sure to sign and print your name on the return envelope; in order for your ballot to be counted, your ballot will need to be turned in no later than 5pm October 21st.

The October General election is slated for Wednesday October 21st starting at 6pm. With the social distancing regulations, we will remove the tables and have chair seating only with chairs set 6 feet apart to assure the safety of anyone who would like to attend.

If you do not plan to attend, please be sure to send in your proxy along with your ballot to insure we have a quorum should any matters come up for vote during the General meeting.

In other news, at the September board meeting we voted to allocate funds to start the process of paying off the Promissory notes due resigned members; we also approved the purchase of a new double door freezer for the Clubhouse. We are currently in the process of demonstrating new mowing equipment. Funds have been allocated for this as soon as Tory finds something that best works the course. We are hopeful to start cart path repairs after the first of the year.

Please be sure to support our club and vote!

Deborah

| Membership Report September 15, 2020 | | | | | | |
|--------------------------------------|---------------------------|-----------|--|--|--|--|
| | <u>Name</u> | Effective | | | | |
| Applications: | | | | | | |
| | Marc Jackson Sngl.90.day | 8/26/20 | | | | |
| Resignations | Gary Valencia Sngl.90.day | 8/4/20 | | | | |
| Status Change | 0 | | | | | |
| Membership Totals | | | | | | |
| Certificate | 128 | | | | | |
| Junior | 11 | | | | | |
| Certif-non- resid. | 3 | | | | | |
| Associate | 7 | | | | | |
| Seasonal | 7 | | | | | |
| TOTAL | 156 | | | | | |



Congrats to the Elwood Allstate Team, winner of the 2020 Merchant League competition!!

Administrator News Laurie McDonald

It's football time again, a perfect time to come down and enjoy the two big screen TV;s and watch the Seahawks. We love to see your smiling faces.

I will be sending out the Elections paperwork at the beginning of the month. Please remember to Sign and Print your name on the outside of the envelope so we can validate and count your vote. Envelopes dropped off without this will not be counted.

Keep in mind that board meetings are every third Tuesday at 6:00 pm each month. This month we have our annual Board Election meeting on Wednesday, October 21st. We will be removing the

tables and setting out chairs with proper social distancing to ensure everyone's safety. Please remember if you cannot attend the meeting, which is especially understood in these unprecedented times, to assign your proxy to another member or a board member who will be in attendance so that we can make a quorum to vote on any other matters that may come up in the meeting. Signing a proxy does not negate your vote regarding elections.

Just a reminder I'm here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856.

Thanks, Laurie

Peninsula Golf Club October 2020 Page 3



CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

We will be having football parties every time the Seahawks play. So, come join us for food and beer specials and the games.

We wanted to say thank you for the new freezer in the kitchen. Very much appreciated and needed.

Thank you,

Rena and Clubhouse Staff

Ladies Club Notes

The PGC Ladies club sends a big thanks to the Fall Shotgun players for their generous donations to our Scholarship Fund during our "Sitting Circles" project. We raised over \$1,200.00 which will be used for the scholarship fund for Port Angeles High School students. To Ruth Thomson, much appreciation for organizing the "Sitting Circles" and to all the Ladies Club Members that participated. You are all appreciated! This year's scholarship recipient, Katherine McMahan, was recognized with posters at the tee boxes where circles were placed.

In "normal" times, October would include our annual Awards Luncheon to recognize the winners of our tournaments and events during the season. We also usually elect our officers for the coming year; the elections are being accomplished by email. We will keep you informed by email about any plans for the awards.

The schedule of games for October: Oct. 7, Medal Play; Oct. 14, TBD, (originally the scramble/luncheon date), Oct. 21, Blind Partners; Oct. 28, Trick or Treat. Our Wednesday morning tee time for October is 9:30 a.m. Tee times will change in November to 10:00 a.m.

Happy Halloween to all!



As many of you know **Alex Atwell** is moving to Gig Harbor. We want to thank him for all his hard work and dedication to the club. He has been a huge part of our success and will be truly missed.

Many remember Alex as a very young golfer at PGC. We wish him well in his new endeavor and look forward to hearing of his future successes!

He's already told me he wants to come back and work the Christmas sale. We hope you had/have time to wish him farewell on one of his shifts. His last shift is on 9/29 from 12pm-6pm.

Regards, Chad



Gary McLaughlin

What is the Ruling?

Just before you are able to mark and lift your ball on the green, it begins moving and ends up several feet from where it had been at rest.

Do you replace the ball?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

ELECTION

Annual Meeting
October 21— 6 p.m.
Election of
Board Members

October 2020



| Sun | Mon | Tue | Wed | Thu | Fri | Sat |
|---|---------------------------|---|--|-----|-----|-----|
| Note: No Mer | n's Club Dinne | r on October 16. | | 1 | 2 | 3 |
| 4 Men's Club Field Day 7:30-9:30 am tee times | 5 Clubhouse Closed | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 |
| Fall Scramble 8:30 am tee times | 12 Clubhouse Closed | 13 | 14 | 15 | 16 | 17 |
| 18 | 19 Clubhouse Closed | 20 Board Mtg Committees at 5 p.m. Board at 6 pm Members Welcome | 21 Annual Meeting and Board Member Election; 6:00 pm | 22 | 23 | 24 |
| 25 🕿 | 26 Clubhouse Closed | 27 | 28 | 29 | 30 | 31 |

Clubhouse Hours Oct 1-Oct 31, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 0630 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 10:00 am to 3:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent_Tory Clayton 360-457-6508